
 

At Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale Schools we are KIND: 
 

Kind and accepting 
Independent learners 

Never giving up 
Determined to be our personal best 

 
Under God’s guidance, we teach children the importance 

of kindness towards others, tolerance and mutual  
respect.  This empowers children to have the courage to 

achieve their personal best. 
 

Psalm 145:17 
‘The Lord is righteous in all his ways and kind in all his 

works’ 
 

Luke 2:40 
‘And the child grew and became strong; he was filled 

with wisdom…’  
 

We uphold these values through our golden rules: 
• Be ready  

• Be respectful 
• Be safe 
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The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation Newsletter 

Friday 24th May 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

In the blink of an eye another half term comes to an end!  The weather has certainly interrupted lots of our 
sporting plans this week with the postponement of Y5/6 cricket, Y3/4 multi-sports and our federation sports 
day—we will communicate re-scheduled dates after half term. 

Thank you to all parents, carers, family and friends who attended our Pentecost service on Monday, the chil-
dren all did an excellent job of telling the story of this important Christian festival. 

We’d like to wish everyone a peaceful half term 
break and look forward to welcoming children 
back to school on Monday 3rd June for our final 
half term before the summer holidays. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. M. Scott  Executive Headteacher  

Notes 

Village News 

I’m sure all parents and carers are aware 
of the very sad incident which occurred 
on Carlton Bank on Wednesday.  Our 
thoughts and prayers are with the family 
and friends of Leah Harrison and all at 
Mount Pleasant School in Darlington. 

We’re aware of some news crews and re-
porters in and around the village—we 
have made contact with most of them 
and they completely understand that 
Carlton School is not linked to the inci-
dent in any way and have been very re-
spectful of our need to safeguard the 
children. 

If you have any queries please bring them 
directly to us.  Thank you. 

Collective Worship 
 

 

Our Pentecost service this week helped us think about the time 

when the holy spirit appeared to Jesus’ disciples—more infor-

mation can be found by following this link: https://

www.churchofengland.org/our-faith/faith-home/faith-home-

videos/collective-worship-primary-schools-pentecost-s3e7 

Safeguarding 

The Designated Safeguarding Lead for the federation is Matthew 
Scott.  The Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead for Bilsdale is 
Rachel Grundmann and for Carlton is Diane Jeffries.  The Safe-
guarding Lead Governor is John Ford. 

If you have concerns about the safety of a child please speak to 
one of the staff named above. If you have concerns outside of 
school hours, please follow this link to the North Yorkshire Safe-
guarding Children Partnership website. 

Awards 

Well done to the following children: 

Stars of the Week— Dolly, Harry, Henry J, 
Alice C, Isla H, Kitty, Jake, Buddy, Rudy, Scott 

Kindness Award— Oscar, Isla H, Sammy, Rory,    
Ernie, Rupert 

Handwriting Award— William, Felicity, Aoife, Joe 

TTRS status change—Gone Green AND Rock Hero—
Jake 

Spelling Frame—1st Alex, 2nd Sammy ,   
3rd Zeff 

Vision and Behaviour Awards 

 

Vision Award— Reception, Class 4, Eliza, Rory, Lucia, 
Oliver, Lluna 

Headteacher Hot Chocolate— Alice C, Henry J, Daisy, 
Alex, Joey 

Times Table Rock Stars 

Y1 Numbots—1st Toby, 2nd Aoife, 3rd Charlie 

Y2— 1st Jessica, 2nd Lucia, 3rd Scarlett 

Y3/4— 1st Sammy, 2nd Hugo, 3rd Ollie 

Y5/6— 1st Jake, 2nd Henry, 3rd Alice 

Attendance—our whole school  target 
is 96%.   

Bilsdale— 95.9% 

Carlton— 95.5% 

https://www.churchofengland.org/our-faith/faith-home/faith-home-videos/collective-worship-primary-schools-pentecost-s3e7
https://www.churchofengland.org/our-faith/faith-home/faith-home-videos/collective-worship-primary-schools-pentecost-s3e7
https://www.churchofengland.org/our-faith/faith-home/faith-home-videos/collective-worship-primary-schools-pentecost-s3e7
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/worried-about-a-child


Holiday Clubs 

Attached to this week’s newsletter is information regarding several holiday events which we have been asked to 
share.  Please note these are for information and are not endorsed by our federation in any way.  Thank you. 

Diary Dates 

Friday 24th May School closes for half term All n/a 

Monday 3rd June School re-opens for children All n/a 

WC Monday 3rd 
June 

‘Guess how many sweets are in the jar’ - 
School Council Fundraising 

All Info. sent 

Friday 7th June Non uniform day—School Council Fund-
raising 

All Info. sent 

Friday 7th June White Rose Books—Book Fair. 

In hall after school.  NO CHOIR TODAY 

All Info. sent 

Friday 14th June Library in school All n/a 

Friday 14th June Y5/6 triathlon event  Y5/6 More info. to follow 

Monday 17th 
June 

Skip 2B Fit—parents welcome 

Bilsdale at Carlton all day 

All More info. to follow 

Wednesday 19th 
June 

Y5/6 at Online Safety Roadshow Y5/6 More info. to follow 

Friday 21st June Reception & KS1 seaside visit Rec, Y1 and Y2 More info. to follow 

Friday 28th June Olympic Dance Day All More info. to follow 

Saturday 29th 
June 

Bilsdale fun day—all welcome, please 
bring friends and spread the word! 

All Info. sent 

Thursday 4th 
July 

End of Year Production—Chop Gate  

Village Hall, 6pm 

All More info. to follow 

Friday 5th July Library in school  

(last one before summer) 

All n/a 

Wednesday 
10th—Friday 

12th July 

Y6 transition to Stokesley School Y6 n/a 

Thursday 18th 
July 

Leavers Services—10am Carlton, 2pm 
Bilsdale 

All More info. to follow 

Friday 19th July Last day of term 

NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUB TODAY 

All n/a 



News from the Classes 

 

Little Owls and Class 1 

We have had a lovely final week of the half term in Class 1. Over the past 7 weeks we have explored 
sunshine and sunflowers, grown our own plants, cared for them and learnt everything required to help 
them grow. Our topic has allowed us to learn all the different parts of a flower aided by our favourite 
song 'flower, stem, leaves and roots'. Each child will be bringing their plants home at some point and 
we'd love to know how they grow! Please pop any changes on Tapestry, anything the children have no-
ticed and how tall they get! I wonder if they will grow taller than 10cm? This is our target agreed as a 
class.  

We look forward to our next topic 'On the Beach'. Please find a little optional task in reading wallets/ 
Little Owl diaries. This will help give children a strong start next half-term. This project teaches chil-
dren about the plants and animals that live at the seaside. It also explores holidays in the past and the 
importance of keeping safe in the sun. 

 

Carlton & Bilsdale KS1 

What a fantastic end to this half term! We have thoroughly enjoyed our week despite the wet weather. 
The children created some amazing artwork this week— we were given a challenge to create an incred-
ible insect inspired water-coloured painting. We were so very proud of your insects.  

In maths we have come to the end of our work on fractions, just in time to start our new topic on time. 
We have also written some pirate reports in our writing. After such a busy week we are all ready for a 
break, have a lovely half term everyone.  

 

Carlton and Bilsdale KS2 

Over the past few weeks in English, the children have been retelling a Greek myth, ‘Theseus and the 
Minotaur’. The children have greatly enjoyed this story with plot twists, acts of deception, characters 
showing different traits, a labyrinth, a mythical creature and a tragic ending. This week, as an inde-
pendent write, the children have written Theseus’ diary; composing three diary entries relating to 
three significant plot points. There has been some fabulous writing with children taking on the charac-
ter of Theseus including his thoughts and feelings about events in the story. There are many more 
Greek myths for the children to enjoy. Perhaps over half term they could find out more about Perseus 
the Gorgon Slayer, Helen of Troy and the Trojan horse, Jason and the Argonauts or even write their 
own Greek myth.  



IMPORTANT HOLIDAY INFORMATION  

 

The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation is now closed for the half term 
break. We hope you have a wonderful holiday! Staff may check their emails peri-
odically but please do not expect a response before Monday 3rd June.  

 

If you are concerned about the safety of a child during this time please use the 
following contacts:  

• North Yorkshire Safeguarding Children Partnership telephone - 0300 131 2 131  

• More information about making a referral - https://
www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/aboutus/worried-about-a-child/  

• If you have serious, immediate concerns about a child call the Police on 999.  

 

If you’re a child who needs help, here are the details for Childline:  

• Phone - 0800 1111  

• Website - https://www.childline.org.uk/  

 

If you’re struggling with food, here are some links:  

• Hambleton Food Share - https://dev1.hambletonfoodshare.org.uk/  

• Middlesbrough Food Bank - https://middlesbrough.foodbank.org.uk/  

 

Worried about your child’s time online? Here is some advice from the NSPCC - 
https:// www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/  

 

Struggling with domestic abuse? Here is some information on how to get help - 
https:// www.gov.uk/guidance/domestic-abuse-how-to-get-help  

 

Need help with your mental health?  Advice can be found here — https://
www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/mental-health-services/ 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/aboutus/worried-about-a-child/
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/aboutus/worried-about-a-child/
https://www.childline.org.uk/
https://dev1.hambletonfoodshare.org.uk/
https://middlesbrough.foodbank.org.uk/




Amazon Wish Lists 

Thank you to everyone for their generous donations so far, they’ve really made a difference to 
our class libraries.  

Class 1 wish list—https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/38P02L2MODMMF?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 2 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3J2NFXCAPY3X0?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 3 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1D1LRFQKJAL0V?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 4 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/27YYASPC0H143?ref_=wl_share 

 

Bilsdale wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/LP095CM3BW3V?ref_=wl_share  

 

 

Train to be a Teaching Assistant at The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation 

In September, we have availability for 1 funded place to train to become a Teaching Assistant.  
Contact the Swaledale Alliance for more information. 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/38P02L2MODMMF?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3J2NFXCAPY3X0?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1D1LRFQKJAL0V?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/27YYASPC0H143?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/LP095CM3BW3V?ref_=wl_share











